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This month’s Rotary 
District 9910 area of 
focus is Economic and 
Community 

Development  
 
Next meeting  
5.30 for 6 pm 
21 October 
 
Club satisfaction 
survey report. 
 

 

Notify your attendance 
or apology (by Sunday 
5pm) to Steve Jenkins  

ph 478 8467 or email 
jenkins@kiwilink.co.nz 
The Club normally 
meets Monday at 
Pupuke Golf Club,  
231 East Coast Rd, 
Mairangi Bay  
www.ecbrotary.co.nz 

 

 

Next Monday’s meeting. 
  
Gary will be presenting the results of the Club Satisfaction 
survey that was carried out in the last Rotary year and he will 
share with members the suggestions that were made.  
Opportunity will be given for open discussion on how best to 
drive the Club forward and President Elect Sean will also be 
co-presenter. 
This is an opportunity to share your thoughts and listen to 
initiatives currently being considered. 

 

On the 18th of November the club is holding a celebration 
for the IYE programme at East Coast Bays over the years. 
Bryn Donald will be attending as a past student and will be 
talking about his Rickshaw adventure across India as an 
interesting topic. 
 
Now the bit that I want members to do is dig out names 
addresses , emails and photos of past outbound and inbound 
students. However it is the outbounds and parents whom I 
wish to invite. If anyone knows of any host families outside 
the club and their contact details please give them to me. I 
can think of one, the Stone family and I think Don Hall got 
them as hosts. The sooner the better so I can write and invite 
them to come. 
 

http://www.ecbrotary.co.nz/
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 20 October 21 October 28 October 04 November 11 November 

 Auckland  Club Satisfaction 
Survey Report.  
PP. Gary Morgan 

No meeting 
Labour Day Holiday 

Club night 
committees 

PG Peter Garnett 
Centurion and 
Foundation  

Invocation Marathon Gary Morgan  Graham Rice Martin Reiss 

Reception   Lynette Miller  Monica Webb Therese Leslie 

Attendance Marshalling Steve Jenkins  Steve Jenkins Steve Jenkins 

Cash Desk      

Fellowship  Ian Collard  Paul Asquith Paul Asquith 
  Amanda Chambers  Warwick Moulton Warwick Moulton 

  John Shadbolt  John Shadbolt John Shadbolt 

Stewards  Alistair New  Warren Patterson Alistair New 

  Jim Mayo  Steve Goeldner Jim Mayo  

  Rod Fergusson  Barry McLean Stephen Wheeler 
3 Min. Talk    Jim Mayo  

Intro. Speaker  President Jennifer   Carol Caulfield 

Thank Speaker  Jenna Tuuta   Fay Norman 

Parting Thought  Kumar Naik  Alistair New Beverley Lea 

Yee Hsien Hosting  Paul Asquith  Carol Caulfield Bruce Dunlop 

If you cannot carry out your allocated duty, it is your responsibility to arrange for someone else to do that duty  

Yee-Hsien Wu is staying with Dr Naseem Ali and his wife Dr Nazimah Nazeem ph 021 2602520  

 
 ‘Ride like a Girl’ if you are interested in going to this 
film contact Bernie. 
Rod requires availability forms for the golf to be filled 
in. We need eight more teams and six hole sponsors 
and a wine contact for prizes. Alan and Eric are 
away so help with signs would be appreciated. 

Yee-
Hsien 
said he had enjoyed the Marae weekend 
where he had learnt Maori songs and 
dances and took part in waka ama. It was 
the first time he had been in the sea and he 

said that the food was closer to Asian food. He is off to Norfolk Island with DG Ian for 
two weeks. 
 
Leah Harris told us about her RANZE experience. She went to a small New South 
Wales country town called Muswellbrook, which had a drug problem so she could only 
go to town with an adult. She went to a small Catholic school of 800 in Aberdeen 
nearby. She got on well with her host family and her host mum but also had another 
mum - an older sister. The youngest one Charlie will be her friend for life. She and 
Charlotte visited an opal mine and some mountains 
which made a change from the brown grass. They 
also visited a farm near Coffs Harbour. The Kiwi 
exchange students went on safari to the Blue 
Mountains for a week including some time in Sydney. 
She visited gardens in the Hunter Valley and in 
particular liked the Storybook Garden. She had seen 
some interesting things and made friends for life. She 
thanked Rotary for the experience- it was very worthwhile.  


